Dean George B. Smith, School of Education.

Dear Dean Smith:

I have been called to Kansas City again today.

I would like to remind you of the fact that when the discussion was on in the Senate a week ago Friday a question was asked how much help we would have to have. Of course I was guessing then, as anyone would of necessity be forced to guess, and I said the equivalent of three full time men. That was a guess, but I found after going into it that it required more.

I only mention this to offset the oft-repeated remarks that I was supposed to have made - that we could get along with our own staff. I think in fairness to me that this should at least be considered.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.